
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given that a designated representative of the Port of Seattle (the “Port”) will hold 
an open public hearing on Tuesday July 1, 2025, starting at approximately 9:00 a.m. to be 
conducted via telephone conference call to consider a plan of finance consisting of one or more 
series of obligations (which may include refunding obligations) (the “Bonds”) to be issued by the 
Port. The Bonds will include exempt facility bonds to finance or refinance airport facilities 
(the “Projects”) under Section 142(a)(1) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended 
(the “Code”). This public hearing is being held as required by Section 147(f) of the Code. 

Individuals may access the public hearing by dialing toll-free 1-833-209-2690, and entering 
Meeting ID 357124983# when prompted.  You will be connected when the hearing begins. 

The Projects will be owned by the Port and located at or adjacent to Seattle Tacoma International 
Airport (“Airport”) at 17801 International Boulevard South, SeaTac, WA 98158, owned by the 
Port. The maximum amount of exempt facility bonds expected to be issued for the Projects is 
$900,000,000.   

The maximum amount of exempt facility bonds expected to be issued to refinance improvements 
at the Airport is $80,000,000. 

Written comments prior to the hearing may be directed to the Port of Seattle, P.O. Box 1209, 
Seattle, Washington 98111, Attention: Executive Director. 

 

Stephen P. Metruck 
Executive Director, Port of Seattle  


